
SELECTMEN’S MEETING– April 18 2022 
 

Present:   Richard Bielefield, Chris Ellms. Margo Connors  

                Jennifer Gaudette  

 

Guests:   Representative Tim Egan 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

Road Bans coming off on April 25th. Questions contact the Road Agent 823-8788. 

 

Broadband Committee will hold a hearing on Monday April 25th at 6:00pm at the Crapo Building to 

discuss the broadband information and current mapping of Sugar Hill. The hearing will consist of a 

power point presentation with basic information at this time. 

 

The Select Board approved the use of the Meetinghouse by the Willing Workers on May 20-22 to 

participate in the town-wide yard sale. 

 

The board approved the following permits: 

Cecilia Blewer – garage demolition and new garage   Map 219, Lot 4 

Brown/Monahan – new home     Map 203 Lot 30.5 

Fred Mason – Reissued permit from 2021 new home  Map 203 Lot 30.7 

 

The board received the Standard Dredge & Fill application by the NHDOT for the Bowen Brook 

Project on Route 117. 

 

MARGO met with the Tri Town Transfer Station committee.  The group is looking to have better 

signage for users.  The transfer station could benefit from having an additional baler and container.  

Jennifer will set up a tri town board meeting for June.  The board was notified that the Casella 

increase in disposal prices was 7.263%. 

 

REPRESENTATIVE TIM EGAN met with the board an gave an update on the Grafton County 

Broadband Project. The county and executive committee approved monies to move out the middle & 

last mile.  They currently have a design plan and the County will be meeting with prospective 

providers.  NHECOOP is a candidate but would have to do entire Grafton County. 

Tim also updated the board on current legislation. 

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to approve the minutes of April 11, 2022 seconded by MS. 

CONNORS. The motion passed unanimously.  

 

With no more business before the Board MS. CONNORS made a motion to adjourn, seconded by 

MR. BIELEFIELD the meeting was adjourned at 6:30 PM. The next regular scheduled meeting is 

Monday April 25, 2022 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 5:00 pm., to be followed by the broadband 

hearing. 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

Jennifer Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 


